Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Appraisal Board
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

61J1-4.010
Supervision and Training of Registered Trainee Appraisers

The Florida Real Estate Appraisal Board hereby gives notice: regarding the Petition for Waiver or Variance, which was filed on December 1, 2022, by Daniel Villazon, Esquire, on behalf of Makayla Ashley Bryan. The Notice of Petition for Waiver or Variance published in Volume 48, Number 233, of the December 2, 2022, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner was seeking a waiver or variance of paragraph 61J1-4.010(2)(c), Florida Administrative Code, that requires that the supervisory appraiser shall be responsible for the training and direct supervision of the registered trainee appraiser by personally inspecting each appraised property with the registered trainee appraiser until the registered trainee appraiser is competent in accordance with the Competency Rule of the Uniform Standards of Professional Appraisal Practice, as required by Rule 61J1-9.001, F.A.C., but for at least a minimum of the first six (6) months and 150 hours in sections I, II, and III of the Appraisal Experience Log for DBPR-RE-2300 of the registered trainee’s initial registration. This provision shall not be construed to require that the registered trainee appraiser attend all inspections.

The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on December 5, 2022 in Orlando, Florida. The Board’s Order, filed on January 19, 2023, denied the petition, finding that Petitioner had failed to establish that the purpose of the underlying statute would be met by granting a variance or waiver from paragrpah 61J1-4.010(2)(c), Florida Administrative Code. The Board further finds that Petitioner failed to establish that applying the requirements of the aforementioned rule to Petitioner’s circumstances would violate principles of fairness and impose substantial hardship.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Allison McDonald, Executive Director, Florida Real Estate Appraisal Board, 400 West Robinson Street, #N801, Orlando, FL 32801.
